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JUNE 2011 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
As usual June has many events including Nursery, P1 and P7 Induction visits, our School Show and P7 Dance.  It is quite an operation to collate and issue all reports and days seem to pass too quickly.

Achieving Success

· Scottish Education Awards
We are delighted that Mearns Primary has been named as one of 3 finalists in the Scottish Education Award for Global Citizenship.  This is a very prestigious award.  The winner is announced at the final award ceremony later this month, when Miss McColgan, Mrs McGregor and two pupils will attend the lunch award ceremony.  

This is an annual award with several categories and two years ago Mearns Primary won the award as the most enterprising primary school in Scotland.

· Barrhead and Eastwood District Rotary Quiz
The Mearns Team: Erin Wallace P6.24, Robbie Walker P6.21, Rhona McFadden P6.21 and David Veitch P6.22 won the District Final.  They had an outstanding result and only dropped a few points.  The team now compete in the West of Scotland Final which is being held today in Pollokshaws Burgh Hall.
Well done to our 4 stars and to Mr Rodgers who has coached the team and will accompany them to their next challenge.  We wish them luck.

· Scottish Mathematical Challenge 2010 - 2011

The Challenge was coordinated this year by the University of Glasgow.  This year’s result in this competition was outstanding for Mearns pupils.  With 928 entrants, the following pupils were awarded certificates:

Gold

Emily Crusher P6.24
Silver

Matthew Barclay P7.27


Euan Gray P7.25
   

Callum Otley P7.26



Erin Wallace P6.24
Bronze 
Fraser Forbes P7.28


Rhona McCalman P7.28
              
Murdo McTear P7.27


Craig Otley P6.22


Hannah Stirling P6.21


Richard Laird P7.28

· Regional Primary Schools Burns Competition

Following her recent success in the Regional Primary Schools (Renfrewshire and Inverclyde) Burns Competition, Nicole Andrews P5.15 then competed at the next level where her beautiful singing earned her a Certificate.  Well done Nicole!
Apologies to Laurissa Jackson P5.16.  The information that I was given for our last newsletter was that Laurissa was 3rd in the Renfrewshire and Inverclyde stage of the competition.  Laura was actually placed 2nd.

· School Talent Show
This is now an annual favourite event which was established a few years ago by pupil request.  All pupils who entered showed that they were confident individuals and the successful finalists were just brilliant!

Well done to the finalists: 
P7.25

Alicia Corrales-Connor, Abbey Miller, Olivia Brockett

P2.7

Katie Grant, Hannah Whymark, Megan Stuart

P3.11

All the pupils of P3.11

P7.27

Kieran Duffy

P5.17

Calum Chrystal

P1.1

Amy Li

P3.11

Fiora Robertson, Moven Brash, Shannon Macnair, Lucy Wittman,



Ellie Gallacher

P4.20

Lauren Joliffe, Niamh McIvor

P7.25

All the pupils of P7.25

P1.2

Katie Scott

P6.23

Skye Ross

P6.24

Lennon Houston, Arman Farid

P1.4

Zoe McFadyen

P3.10
Marcus Matheson, Mitchell Wildman, Matthew Ferguson,

 Daniel Wylie


P6.21 

Matthew Chalmers


P5.15

Nicole Andrews


P4.14

Emma Jeffrey


P5.16

Calum McMillan


P2.5

Hannah Morran


P7.28

All the pupils of P7.28

The show was hosted by Rebekah Hemminglsey P7.25 and Matthew McGowan P7.26.  The stage hands were Katy Provan, Danyal Ali, Duncan Brash and Leena Khan, all P7.28.  The music was arranged by Richard Laird and Callum Young, also P7.28.
Thanks to our Principal Teachers for organising an excellent event which was certainly evidence that Mearns has talent!

Mr Tyler made a DVD of the Talent Show which could be made available to parents of finalists.  If you would be interested in this, please call Susan Weymes, Office Manager, by Friday 17 June.

Thanks

· to our staff who have worked in Mearns Primary this year during their post qualifying year and now move on, hopefully to permanent jobs:
Laura Marr, Jennifer McElroy, Aamna Ahmed and Gayle Rigby

· thanks also to staff who have had  temporary contracts this year:
Susan Collin, Lyndsey Morton and Kulwant Forrest

· thanks also to all staff, teaching and non teaching

· to the PTA for their continuing hard work to raise money to support the school.  The Summer Fayre was a great success, despite the rain, and a total of approximately £3,000 was raised.
· to Barry Cook, Senior Active Schools Coordinator, who organised the sports events at the Fayre.

· to all members of the Parent Council who support the school and attend meetings at which issues important to the school are discussed.

· P4 pupils and staff hosted a Malawi evening for parents.  This was an excellent event.  The display of artwork in The Street was outstanding.  

Clare Wallace, Emma Phillips and Nuvneet Kaur, all P4.13 wrote this account:

On 19 May 2011, the pupils of Primary 4 hosted a successful Malawi evening.  It was held to give parents the opportunity to learn about life in Malawi.  Pupils got to show parents all the hard work and effort they have put into this term’s topic.  It was a very colourful and enjoyable evening for all.  Parents and pupils helped to raise money for the Mary’s Meals charity by selling Malawian rice and having a silent auction for each class’s canvas painting.  Primary 4 would like to thank everybody who came along to support their event.
· The Pupil Council, supported by Miss Lee, held a Mini Olympics and raised £525.52 for Save the Children.  Pupils really enjoyed this event and kept fit while participating.
Callum Farmer and Ben Hodgson, both P5.15, wrote this account:

On Thursday, 12 May we took part in a Mini Olympic Games to raise money for the charity, Save the Children.  The Pupil Council set up the school’s international charity event, with the help of Mr Cook, Senior Active Schools Coordinator.  The whole school took part over three days.

There were a lot of stations like “Beat the Goalie” and netball throwing.  There was great music and we spent four minutes per station.  There was a standing long jump, rugby, a little obstacle course, javelin and a hockey station.
We really enjoyed the event and loved taking part.  Ben’s favourite part was the javelin and the standing long jump because he really enjoys his athletics club.  Callum really liked the football and netball because he likes playing these in PE.

A further account is written by Sabah Rafique P7.26:

The Mini Olympics was a successful event that I’m sure everyone enjoyed thoroughly.  Each station had an activity to do such as an obstacle course, rugby passing, long jump, javelin throw and many more.  During the event, the PE hall had a very energetic atmosphere due to all the children dancing to the playing music.  The music helped a lot as it got the pupils more involved and again energetic.  The money that we raised will be going to the charity, Save the Children.  We raised a good amount of money.  Thank you for all the donations and for taking part in The Olympics.
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Lucy Wong P2.7 commented:

Class P2.7 went to the Mini Olympics.  We did football where you had to kick the ball into the big goals.  There were cones to make it trickier.  We also did mini jumps.  You had to jump over the ladder, jump over the mini hurdles, then go to the racket and tennis ball, bounce the ball three times, then run back to the end of the queue.  It was the most fun day of the week.  We raised lots of money for Save the Children.

Citizen of the Month Awards 
May
Mirryn McGeehan P6.23 for being supportive and helpful when     people
 are disagreeing with one another.

Sam Young P4.19 – a great Pupil Council representative.
June

Euan Murray P4.19 who is kind and helpful to others.


Emma Garner P3.9 for assisting another pupil with her reading.

East Renfrewshire Libraries – Summer Reading Challenge
Please remember to visit your community library this summer to register your child for the Reading Challenge – Circus Stars.

The 2011 summer reading challenge follows six children who have signed up for a contemporary circus skills academy.  On registration each child will receive an impressive “moving image” membership card, a Bailey the circus stars bunny bookmark and an exciting new pop-up stage to assemble.

Over the summer there are 3 sets of stickers to be collected that can be added to the pop up stage to create a circus stars performance.

Halfway through the challenge, children will receive a red and yellow circus stars wristband and on completion, a circus stars yo-yo for learning new skills and tricks.  Children will also be invited to your community library for a special award ceremony to receive a circus stars certificate and medal.

The launch of the summer reading challenge takes place on Saturday, 25 June with professional storyteller, Ron Fairweather in Giffnock Community Library at 10am and Clarkston Community Library at 11.30am.

Summer Garden Rota – Can you Help?

Last year families kindly helped to weed and water the Science and Eco Garden over the summer holidays.  We have a vegetable plot where we are growing potatoes and leeks.  
[image: image2.wmf]As last year, these will then be harvested and used in the school kitchen to make soup which is served in the lunch hall.  More details will follow soon from Mrs McGregor.

Managing Children’s Behaviour

In March we successfully piloted a Managing Your Child’s Behaviour course in Mearns Primary and this was repeated throughout May in evening sessions.  A parent attending the course commented that it was reassuring to hear that other people have the same problems.  All parents said they had benefited from attending and hearing how other dealt with issues that arise.  We plan to offer this course again next session.
Water Bottles

Please ensure your child brings their water bottle to school.  Bottles can be filled with the water coolers which are placed in The Street and balcony areas.

Uniform

I have asked recently if we could tighten up practice on wearing of school uniform.  I know that some of our local high schools have also sent home information about uniform.  In discussion with parents this week, it was suggested that a note about our uniform should be included in this newsletter and also that we should emphasise that black is not one of the colours (apart from shoes) in our uniform.  Please bear this is mind if buying new school clothes for August.

Our uniform is:

· school blazer – navy blue

· grey trousers

· grey skirt

· grey woollen cardigan 

· white shirt

· school tie

· navy sweatshirt (with school badge)
· white polo shirt (with school badge)

In colder weather, the following items can also be worn:

· navy fleece with school badge

· navy rain jacket with school badge

For PE:

· white short sleeved polo shirt (with school badge)

· navy shorts

And with increased outdoor PE:

· school tracksuit (navy tracksuit bottoms can be worn with school sweatshirt)

Many of the above items are available from the PTA.

We appreciate the support of all parents who buy school clothes in line with Mearns uniform.  Research has shown that wearing of uniform can avoid inequalities.  It also promotes good ethos and discipline.  When pupils are representing the school, they are ambassadors and impressions are formed about the school by what the community sees in terms of appearance and behaviour.

High heels for young children can be a health and safety issue when they are regularly using the stairs.

Measles

We have had a communication from the NHS asking us to share this information with parents.

There has been a recent increase in the numbers of measles cases in Scotland and the rest of the UK, mainly affecting younger adults.  Many of the cases have been associated with recent travel abroad especially to France.  A number of current measles outbreaks have been reported from France, Belgium, Spain and Switzerland.

Measles is highly infectious and can be a 
dangerous illness.  It spreads easily in schools, universities and summer camps.  Those who are not fully immunised with two doses of MMR are most at risk of developing measles.

As we approach the time of year when many children and students are travelling abroad on summer trips and family holidays.  NHS Boards are urging parents to protect their children against measles.  If your child has missed out on two doses of MMR vaccine, please consider getting your child fully immunised with MMR before you travel abroad during the summer break.  Please contact your GP and practice nurse to arrange vaccination as soon as possible.
Kids Go Free Subway Campaign

SPT are running another “Kids go Free” campaign on the Glasgow Subway over the summer holidays.  Children, up to the age of 16, will travel free all day from 25 June – 21 August when accompanied by a full fare paying adult.

East Renfrewshire Council’s Talent Show
This Talent Show is being held on 16 June at 7pm in Williamwood High School.  All proceeds go to Dambo School in Malawi.  Tickets are £5 for an adult and £2 for pupils and we have an allocation of 20 tickets available from our school office.  One of our pupils, Matthew Chalmers P6.21 is singing at this event.

Classes for Next Year

We are still awaiting information from the Authority.  A letter about classes will be issued before the end of term.

Events
Friday 10 June

PTA Summer Discos

Monday 13 June

Parent Council Meeting at 7pm

Thursday 16 June

P7 Leavers’ Dance from 7pm to 9pm

Tuesday 21 June

Nursery Celebrations 9.15am – 10.15pm and 1.45pm – 2.45pm

Thursday 23 June

P7 Leavers’ Assembly at 9.30am

Friday 24 June

School closes at 1pm

We wish all of our P7 pupils good luck as they transfer to different high schools.  We will miss them but we will remember their many achievements.

We wish everyone a great summer with many opportunities for family activities.

School reopens on Wednesday, 17 August 2011 at 9am for pupils.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

Access the school website at: www.ea-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns

